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	Date: 
	27/09/2018



	To: 
	All County Councillors



Subject Line

Toneway Creech Castle Junction Improvements, Taunton.
Somerset County Council, with support from transport consultants WSP, have developed a junction improvement scheme for Creech Castle on Toneway, Taunton. The proposed changes are now open for consultation and we would like to hear your and your constituent’s views. 

As the key route linking the town with Junction 25, improvements are considered essential along Toneway and specifically Creech Castle to enable the development and economic growth in the town and across Taunton Deane and West Somerset. 

The Toneway is heavily used and results in junction capacity problems along its route. If improvements are not undertaken at the Creech Castle junction it will act as a barrier to the development of Monkton Heathfield and impact on the accessibility to Taunton Town Centre and the Strategic Road Network. In addition opportunities for pedestrians and cyclists to cross the Toneway at the Creech Castle junction are limited and can cause movement restrictions and severance between communities on the north-side and south-side.
The objectives of the scheme are to:
• Support the economy in Taunton by supporting the delivery of employment and residential sites.

• Reduce peak hour congestion (compared to a non-intervention scenario) along the Toneway, improving access from the M5 to Taunton Town Centre.

• Reduce severance between communities adjacent to the junction.
The proposed scheme takes account of the clear geographic constraints in this location and increases the number of lanes through the junction to add capacity and improve traffic flow. It also provides improved crossing facilities for pedestrians and cyclists.

The scheme is estimated to cost about £8m. A business case has been submitted to the Local Enterprise Partnership’s (LEP) Growth Deal fund for the majority of the money; SCC is working to find the rest of the funding from external contributions.

The proposals and consultation questions are available at: http://www.somersetconsults.org.uk 

The online consultation runs between 18th September and  31st October 2018.

There will be a drop-in consultation event for members of the public at the Hankridge Arms, Taunton on Wednesday 17th October between 1pm and 5.30pm to provide further information and answer any questions. There will also be a further event later in the consultation period- location and date to be confirmed.

If members would like to discuss the project please contact Sunita Mills or Lucy Bath and we can provide more information.
	For more information please contact: 


	Name: Lucy Bath or Sunita Mills
Email: Lbath@somerset.gov.uk or SMills@somerset.gov.uk 
Tel No.: 01823 39465 or 01823 359763
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